Minutes from the First PRG Meeting

18th February 2012
Chair:


Mrs. L. Leggott, Lakeside Practice.
Attendees:

Mr. W. Adams




Mrs. S. Davies 




Mr. A. White

Apologies:

Mrs. S. Beynon




Matron Julie Riley




Mr. F. Jackson




Mrs. S Teanby-Clark



Mr. & Mrs. Roper

	
	Introduction
	

	
	Introductions were made to the group.  LL briefly described the reason for calling a Patient Participation Group (PPG) together and how a the list of invited guests was put together; to try to encapsulate all elements of the community to enable the practice to have a rounded more fuller picture of the experiences of the thoughts of the patients registered.

LL gave the group a handout to support the meeting (Appendix 1).


	Appendix 1

	
	Lakeside Plans
	

	
	LL Explained how the Practice had put together a patient questionnaire and that responses were coming in slowly.  A copy of the questionnaire was shared with the group.
Reponses from the questionnaire would be analysed, trends found, what are the common issues, what are we good at? Etc. From this an Action Plan would be created in order to satisfy some of the requirements that have come from the patient comments.  This would be presented to the GPs and if financially viable and practical these suggestions could become reality for patients.  The group were happy with the questions posed and the format of the questionnaire itself.  We would reflect on any changes made and assess the suitability making adjustments where necessary.

The results of the questionnaires and any changes to services made would be publicised for our patients and the community.  The Lakeside Practice website will be updated and a report uploaded.  
We are in the process of creating a Facebook page for the practice and we would be looking at writing a press release for the local Gazette.


	

	
	Group Comments & Suggestions
	

	
	LL opened the floor to comments.  
AW suggested that the practice remember that it’s ward is much wider than that of just Askern town itself and that it includes the likes of Norton and Owston which have their own Parish Councils and to remember the smaller outlying towns and villages which cross over into North Yorkshire.
(See Appendix 2 for a catchments area map).

Norton in particular also has its own gazette type magazine which can be used to publish articles in.  

SD offered space in which to advertise with posters and leaflets, show information about upcoming events or services.

It was then discussed as to the other places around the area that could be used by the practice to display information.  

Library, swimming pool, local Post Offices, Alexander House, Shakers, local School –information sharing.

Concerns raised by all regarding the use of Facebook and the chance of it being abused by the public.  SD explained that most of the young mums use this and other social networking sites to communicate with a wider circle so this method of information sharing would suit them.  SD also offered the name of a contact within DMBC who managed the Children’s Centre Facebook account to see if he could offer some advice on what to do and particularly what not to do.  WA said that from his point of view the preference would be towards a newsletter or discussion within the community and through patient engagement as a channel of information both for him and the older retired community.
Discussions took place around the inclusion of young working parents and how we were to communicate with them.  For the purposes of the group members LL would be trying to get
an email address for those invited and making this their channel of information.  Events like galas and fun days would attract families and grandparents looking after children so this again would be a good way of communicating with them.


	Appendix2

SD



	
	Suggestions on Services
	

	
	AW asked if Lakeside’s services could be advertised more clearly as he was unaware of the services we currently offered.  SD & WA nodded in agreement.
LL to take on board and put into action plan.

WA asked if there could be consideration given to having a suggestion box in the reception.  LL to place on Action plan to take forward.

SD suggested that family events at the Children’s Centre always attract a lot of families particularly if you can offer refreshments and snacks for the kids.  This would be concentrated time of their issues and feelings and would be chance to exchange ideas on such as diet and exercise for the whole family, childhood diseases and gives parents chance to ask questions on certain topics.

The production of a newsletter and delivery of such to houses in the area.  To have a ‘Spot Light On….’ Topic of the month for example.  Getting messages on certain topics into the homes of the patients directly.

To have a stand at the local galas and fun days Norton as well as Askern.  Sharing information whilst having a fun activity on the stall.
Askern Gala June 8th  and Norton TBC.

To have a ‘Drop in’ session for particular topics or sections of the community, no appointments just a queuing system in place and a GP and/or nurse on hand to see patients.  SD suggested that mothers with young children would more than likely take this opportunity.

LL to take forward and add to the Action Plan.

 
	LL

LL

LL

	
	Other Comments
	

	
	AW There used to be audio along with the visual indication on the next patient call screen, why has that been taken off.  
LL commented that it was something to do with the software not being able to communicate with the TPP system and so we were unable to use both.  Post meeting note: We are dealing with this and trying to get the situation resolved as we have had a number of patients commenting on it.  It also hinders those with poor sight. 

	

	
	Close and Thanks
	

	
	Thank you to those of you who made it to today’s meeting.  Your input is greatly appreciated.  I hope to continue providing these meetings on a quarterly basis but may periodically send you information on related topics.  
To those who unfortunately couldn’t make it today I would like to say thank you for agreeing to be part of the Lakeside PPG and will look forward to seeing you at the next meeting.  I will be sending a copy of these minutes and associated information to everyone.  If you have any questions at all, please don’t hesitate to contact me on 01302 703422 or via email on liz.leggott@gp-c86016.nhs.uk

	

	
	Date & Time of Next Meeting:
Monday 20th May at 4pm

Proposed meetings following for the year 2013:

Monday 19th August at 4pm

Monday 18th November at 4pm.


	


Appendix 1 Handout for meeting (18.2.13).
Appendix 2 Jpeg of the catchments area (attached on email or sent printed off in a pack).
Appendix 1
The Lakeside Practice 

Patient Participation Group
Background Information:

The Health & Social Care Act 2012 “Empowers patients and gives new focus to Public Health” and gives a “Greater voice for patients”.

It’s aims are to create a forum in which patients, carers and the public can influence, shape and ultimately improve healthcare services.  A Patient Participation or ‘Focus’ Group is designed to do just that but a local level.  Your feedback enables us to assess the quality of our services…  

Which is where you come in!

Patient Participation Group’s involvement



To bring issues, thoughts and ideas from the areas of the community you are involved in.  This will provide the practice with guidance on how we can implement practical ideas to improve the services for the community it serves.

Our Plans:
Questionnaire



How we are gathering information from the patients

Plans for the information we gather from the questionnaire



Key themes
 

Reoccurring issues 

what are we good at?
Action Plan



Ideas put forward for change or additional services requested



How are we going to make a change?



Implementing the changes



Reflecting on the changes made.

Publication of Results



Once the process is complete we need to spread the word!



Website/Facebook/Askern Gazette



Public information… ideas??
Thank you 
